PALM VALLEY CITY COUNCIL

MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING

March 21, 2015

The City Council of the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 21st of March 2015 at 5:00 p.m., 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following persons:


Mayor



John M. Cutney

Council members
Joe Jones, Debe Wright, Angela Wolf


John Widger, Julie Martin
City Secretary
Sylvia R. Trevino


City Staff:


Chief A. R. Garcia, Rosendo Flores





Luis Ramos, Building Inspector

1)
CALL TO ORDER


Mayor Cutney called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

2)
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE


Mayor Cutney led the Pledge of Allegiance.

3) PUBLIC COMMENTS

None

4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING OF FEBRUARY 17, 2015

With no corrections to be made, Councilman Jones made a motion to approve the minutes.  Councilwoman Wright seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

5) DISCUSSION HELD ON PROPOSED NEW ORDINANCE REGARDING BUILDING REGULATIONS IN THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY

A draft of a new proposed ordinance regarding building regulations was presented to the Council.  The Council members went through the different sections in the ordinance and initiated discussion.

Regarding fences, when asked for his opinion, Building Inspector Luis Ramos stated that fence regulations should be a separate ordinance to be addressed by the Planning and Zoning Commission.  He added that storage rooms be allowed as stand alone structures instead as attached structures.

Page 6 – Section 5.  Appeal

Jason Mann was of the opinion that appeals should go to the City Council and not the Board of Adjustment.

Page 10 – Land Usage

Section 2. No drilling and mining operations.  This section will remain as is.  Rosendo Flores, Waterworks Supervisor, felt that water wells should not be allowed and that there should be a separate ordinance with regards to this.

Councilman Jones felt that this drilling of water wells would only become an issue in the case of a drought situation.

Page 11 – Section 4: Home Businesses

It was the consensus of the Council to eliminate this section altogether.
Page 11 – Section 5: Accessory Buildings

The Building Inspector recommended that storage buildings be allowed as long as they are not on an easement or setback.  It was pointed out that a pool house could be an issue.

Mr. Ramos further commented that it would be his recommendation that storage buildings be allowed as stand alone because it is more of a hazard if the storage building is attached to the main residence.  Most storage buildings house hazardous items and a fire could actually cause severe damage to the main building.

Other comments made were that it should not extend beyond the fence height and that storage buildings be secured in some way and not have become as a projectile.  Windstorm issues were also brought up.  Mr. Ramos commented that in Harlingen if the storage building is over 120 sq. ft. a special use permit is required which would have to come before the City Council for approval.  If the storage unit were less than 120 sq. ft then there would be no need for a permit.  A question was asked if the Council would limit the size of the building.  Not visible from the street was another comment that was offered.

Roberta Smith, a local resident, asked what about the wrought iron fences if the intent is for the storage buildings not to be visible or what about wood fences that are 6 ft. high.

It was the consensus of the Council to look to other cities to see what their regulations are for storage or accessory buildings.  The City Secretary offered to contact the Town of Rancho Viejo.  Councilman Jones and Councilwoman Wright will look to see what other cities do and bring to the next Council meeting.

Page 12 – Section 2: Improvements Requiring Building Inspector Approval

Councilman Jones stated that he was not against propane tanks because if you have a backup generator at home you need a propane tank.  He felt that where they are located would be the issue.

Regarding solar panels, it was noted that they can not be in the front and the City can’t regulate them.  Luis Ramos stated that there are certain restrictions on solar panels such as wind restrictions and fire ratings.  The City Council cannot say whether to prohibit them or not.  It is more of a structural integrity.  Solar panels would also need to be inspected because they require electrical connections.
Some more discussion centered on towers, antennas and satellite dishes.  The Council asked that Jason Mann prepare an opinion on these topics.

Aluminum carports – It was agreed that aluminum carports not be allowed.

Page 16 – Section  20: Roofs
A comment was made that if only shingles are being placed, no windstorm certificate is required.  Councilman Jones asked then how would the Inspector know if the substructure is safe?  Mr. Ramos replied it would be by removing the tar paper and that actually windstorm certification is required only for insurance purposes.  

Page 16 – Section 1 (bottom of page) – Timely Response for Inspections

It was noted that inspections would not be done on holidays unless there was an emergency.  Usually inspections are done within 24 hours.

Fee Schedule:  A comparison of other cities’ fees was distributed to the Council.

The consensus was that those fees that are low in Palm Valley be increased to what the other cities have and not lower any other ones.  Also, an inspection fee will be added for driveway inspections.  Luis Ramos explained that Rio Hondo’s fees are high because they are a small city and they pay their Building Inspector through the revenue generated from the fees.

Additionally, there was a consensus that when a property owner represents themselves as the contractor on any type of job, that they, too, be required to pay the contractor registration fee of $100.00.

6.
CONSENT AGENDA:
A. Police Monthly Report – February 2015

B. Municipal Court Monthly Report – February 2015

C. Monthly Check Listing – February 2015

D. Monthly Financial Report (budget) – February 2015

E. Investment Report – February 2015

Minor discussion was held on the police monthly report.  Chief Garcia informed the Council of the recent resignations, replacements and reserve pool of officers and reported briefly on the recent burglaries.

Councilman Jones made a motion to approve the consent agenda.

Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:42 p.m.

_____________________________

John M. Cutney, Mayor

Attest:

____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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